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Reception                                       Summer Term 2022
Dear Parents,

Welcome to the Summer Term – the year seems to have flown by!

We hope you had a lovely Easter and a good rest.
There are lots for the children to look forward to this term.  Our theme this term will be Animals. The R.E. topics are ‘From Easter to Pentecost’ and ‘A Virtuous Life.’ We will be encouraging the children to think about their faith and how we can share our beliefs with the wider community.

Our Reception classes have a lovely communal outdoor area and we hope your child has lots of fun playing in the outdoor area.   The resources and activities available are designed to help the children learn through their play.  There are designated areas for reading (we have a reading garden where the children are encouraged to read independently), writing (we have a number of resources to promote and encourage independent writing) and there are many activities which develop mathematical language (eg. our water and sand trays).  We hope to have lot of lovely good weather so we can enjoy this outdoor classroom.
The children are beginning to write words and sentences independently now so if you are working with them at home, please help them by encouraging them to write the sounds as they hear them, try and help them hold the pencil correctly. The important thing is for them to have a go at independent writing.  If you are going shopping for example they could write their own list as well!
In Numeracy we will work on addition and subtraction. Counting to 20. We will be learning about doubling, halving and sharing. We will also learn about capacity and weight.

The children will continue to read to an adult and to change their library books each time they read.  As your children become more fluent the most important thing is to expose them to as wide a range of books as possible and listen to an adult reading to them as well as practicing themselves.  Please ensure your child brings their book bag to school every day and that everything is inside the bag.  Try to spend a little time each day reading with your child and make a note in their reading record to let us know how they got on.
Please check your child’s book bag everyday as that is where they put their letters and other important information. These should be emptied regularly!

PE will continue to be on a Monday for both classes, which is led by Non-Stop Action. The children are really enjoying these sessions. Please continue to send your child in to school with their PE kits on their PE day.
Please remember that the summer uniform for the girls is the dark blue check material.  It is such a shame if you go to the trouble of buying a new dress and it is the wrong colour for our school.  Boys can wear shorts and these are practical and smart in the hot weather. As it gets warmer and the children remove their sweat shirts, please ensure your child’s sweat shirt is clearly labelled as despite reminders to put them in their drawers, they do get lost. If your child comes home with the wrong jumper please return these to school.
We advise that you send in sun hats for the warmer weather. These can be purchased from the school office.
Please do not hesitate to come and see us straight away if you are ever worried about anything.

Many thanks for your continued support. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to see us.
Reception Team




